
       
 
Vallejo council member Pete Rey passed away Friday, March 25, 2005 at approximately 
9:30 a.m. at his home in Vallejo. He was 67.  
 
Prior to coming to Vallejo, Mr. Rey immigrated to the United States at the age of 21 
following his enlistment in the Navy in 1958. He served for 24 years, retiring as a Master 
Chief Storekeeper (E-9).  
 
After retiring from the Navy, Mr. Rey worked in federal civil service for over 16 years, 
including 11 years at Mare Island Naval Shipyard and six months at Travis Air Force 
Base.  
 
Mr. Rey first became a resident of Vallejo in 1979, and served the city on a variety of 
commissions, including the Planning Commission, Human Relations commission, 
Commission on Aging and Mobile Home Rent Review Board. 
 
He was a member of countless community organizations in Vallejo and Solano County, 
including serving as a founding board member of the Filipino-American Social Services 
of Solano County; Vallejo NAACP; Fighting Back Partnership; Solano County Fair 
Board; and numerous other organizations.  
 
Mr. Rey was first elected to the Vallejo City Council 1997 and served as vice-mayor 
from 1999 to 2000. He was re-elected to the council in 2001. 
 
“Pete was one of the finest council members I have had the pleasure of serving with in 
Vallejo,” Vallejo Mayor Tony Intintoli said. “His focus and commitment was on the 
betterment of the City of Vallejo and its residents. He was a hard-working council 
member, one who respected his colleagues and residents, and who earned their respect as 
well.” 
 
For more information, contact Mark Mazzaferro at (707) 649-5462. 
 
 


